SAN MARINO ROTARY CLUB

President Clarence Fetterman's Year
1948-49

Rotary International went to the Rotary Club of Melbourne in Victoria,
Australia for its President this year. Mr. Angus Mitchell entered into
the task of visiting many of the 6540 clubs, whose estimated membership
was 320,000,

Victor M. Ekdahl of the Vernon Club became District Governor. Clubs in
District 107 now totaled 64 with 4335 members.

San Marino had selected Clarence fetterman, a charter member of the club,
as its President.

PROJECTS
As one peruses the story of this year, it is found that the club began the
year on a firm basis. Items of unfinished business for the 1947-48 years

were discussed and future action indicated as follows:

l. Archives: The storage cabinet has been made and the assembly of data
is progressing satistactorily.

2. City Limit Signs: There is still a dearth of information upon
cost of these, and any future action was tabled.

3. Hobby Committee: The popularity of this event last year was
discussed, and there was some difference of opinion as to the
‘benefits received. It was the thought of a number of our direc-
tors that the time and effort necessary to bring a hobby exhibit
to the club was not warranted by the time allotted to it.

4. Tartherest Away Visitor: There was some discussion on how to
honor these distant visitors, and Fellowship Committee was asked
to check further.

5. California Boys State: 1t was decided to have Bill Lisenbard,
our protege at the California Boys State School, as our guest
at a Rotary luncheon as soon as possible.

The Special Activities Committee developed a special prize in mathematics
at the High School. The scouts were sponsored by the club, and expenditure
needed totaled approximately $230.00.

John Barton, first President of our club, was honored with an Honorary
Membership.

Major financial projects of the year were:

Financial assistance for Peilin Tuo, Foreign Student $300.00
Organization of Explorer Troop Unit 100.00
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Other projects were: purchase of new songbooks, gift for Rotary Club of
Altadena, Halloween party for children of all service clubs, purchase of
new receptable for collecting fines and Scout troop.

NEW MEMBERS: - Roy Denny, Bert Willer, Lew Jones, Cecil Howard, Dr. John
Snyder, Dr. Monrce Loy, Mr. Cleland, Kenneth Good, Bob

Gerhart, Elder Morgan.
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